
Site Report – Kokhanok – March 2022
To: Superintendent Kasie Luke
and LPSD School Board Members

From: Rob Fagerquist, Principal

Outstanding Activities and Events
We celebrated the unveiling of our new scoreboard with a Peewee Basketball Tournament. This was the
first community event we’ve had in a very long time. The chance to reconnect with parents and
community members was long overdue and greatly appreciated - we had a full house and lots of smiles.
The student store was hopping, offering the usual gatorade and pop, but also pizza slices and nachos.

Our official basketball team, as with the rest of the district, was unable to get to Perryville for the
tournament, but are looking forward to the rescheduled meet in two weeks.

We also hosted a smaller version of the traditional Kokhanok Carnival in our gym last weekend - and then
we enjoyed a few restful and well-deserved days off.

On the 17th, we celebrated Saint Patrick’s Day and the 100th day of school with green frosted cupcakes
and paper hats.

We completed our MAP testing and saw encouraging improvement across the board.

We had our first meeting of the Culture Week Committee (scheduled for the last week of school) and had
great participation from the community. It’s early days yet, but it’s shaping up to be a fun and educational
week.

Personnel
Two of our staff have submitted notices that they will not be returning next school year. We will miss
them and wish them well. The search for their replacements is going well, and we are looking forward to
exploring the opportunities that will arise in the process.

Standards Based System/Curriculum Progress
We are working hard to make up for lost time and have noted our greatest challenge is supporting middle
school and high school math. We have tutoring in place to try to fill in the gaps as we proceed, servicing
not just higher level math, but all students from kindergarten through 11th grade (our highest grade this
year).

Technology Progress
All is working well

Facility Update
The facility is in good shape.

LSAC Activity
We met on February 23rd to discuss the upcoming school year’s calendar, next year’s athletics, and our
plans for a culture week at the end of the school year.

Volunteer Report
It was nice to see volunteers in the school again. During our Peewee tournament we had community
members stepping up to operate the scoreboard, officiate, and form a team to give our high schoolers
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some real competition. Many thanks to Josh Jenks who organized and led this effort, and to his student
government team who performed admirably.

Pupil Attendance
Our attendance remains strong. We have added a few more students to our ranks.

Student and Staff Safety
We remain vigilant for signs of COVID, though nearly all of our students and staff have had it.

Subsistence Calendar
We are on a tight schedule due to COVID closures, but are managing to complete levels and are in the
midst of our final push to end strong.

Other
Peewee Tournament
Jump Ball
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Sanaya for the steal!

Otto - he shoots, he scooooooores! (sorta)
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Apparently, dribbling is optional …

Saint Patrick’s Day celebrations
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100th Day of Learning
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